
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Heatherstone E-mail:  
heatherstonehomesassoc@hotmail.com 

 

 

Garage Sale! 
This year’s neighborhood Garage 
Sale will be Thursday May 3rd 
through Saturday, May 5th. The 
banners will be hung at the main 
entrance to the neighborhood.  
 
For anyone that wants to donate 
remaining items after the sale, 
contact a local charity of your 
choice for pickup or contact 
Ozanam, by scheduling a pickup at 
the website below. Ozanam 
responds to the behavioral, 
emotional, social and spiritual 
needs of children and families. 
They have helped more than 6,000 
kids get their lives back on track 
since 1948. If you have large items 
for pick-up or have questions 
about what they will or will not 
take you may visit the following 
website: 

 
Visit www.kcdonationpickup.org 
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NOTES FROM YOUR BOARD  

PRESIDENT – Pat Murray 
 
Spring is on its way and with that comes a lot more activity 
outdoors in our neighborhood! Please keep a watch out for 
the kids playing, and parents it’s a good time to review safety 
with them. Together we can all keep the neighborhood safe! 
The Pool will be opening May 27th. The board is working to 
assess our long-term maintenance needs as a neighborhood, 
including looking at replacing or re-painting the fence at the 
entrance and around the pool. We currently have committee 
positions open for the Mom’s Council, Pool Committee, and 
Newsletter. The Mom’s council plans the Easter Egg hunt, Pool 
party, and the Annual Sleigh Ride. The Easter Egg hunt did not 
take place this year due to this position being vacant. The Pool 
Committee person checks on the pool in the summer months. 
Please consider getting involved in your neighborhood and 
dedicating your time to help out! Your annual dues will be 
waived if you are on the Board or a committee member, and 
attend at least ¾ of the meetings. Please call any Board 
member with questions. The Board member phone numbers, 
neighborhood e-mail address and website address is listed 
below. 

 
Congratulations to our Heatherstone Graduates! 

Olathe Graduation is May 20nd 
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The Heatherstone Pool will open  

Saturday, May 26
th

 for the  

Memorial Day Holiday Weekend! 
 

Pool hours are: 
10 am – 9 pm Monday – Thursday 

10 am – 10 pm Friday – Sunday 
 

The pool will once again be padlocked after hours to 
protect it from abuse.  Volunteers from the neighborhood 
will be coming to lock the pool, please be respectful of 
their time and leave the pool in a timely fashion when it’s 
time to close. The pool will remain open through the 
Labor Day Holiday Weekend.  You will use the same key 
as last year for the pool, if you need a pool key please 
contact Shirley McCoy at 913/712-8936. 

 

Painting this Spring? 
Remember all architecture requests must be approved 
prior to starting the project.  Please use the enclosed 
architecture form and allow two weeks for approval.  

Questions contact: 
 Nick Schultz at 913-390-6525 

.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

PLACE PHOTO HERE, 

OTHERWISE DELETE BOX 

 

 

Please give a warm 

Heatherstone  

Welcome to our newest 

residents: 
 

• Ana Morgan 

12268 S Gallery 

 

• Robert Byrd 

13781 W 120th Terr 

  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD 

REMINDERS: 

 
 

Please be sure your trash cans and 
recycling containers are stored in your 
garage or out of the view of the street.  

We want to keep our neighborhood 
looking great! 

 

 
 

Pet owners please be sure you are  
picking up after your dog while you are 

out in the neighborhood.  Nothing is  
more unsightly on the sidewalks or more 
annoying when it ends up on your shoe! 

 

 

 

 

Heatherstone Pool will open soon! 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Summertime fun at Heatherstone! 

  

 
 

 

POOL RULES: 
A complete list of pool rules can be found at: 

http://www.ha-kc.org/data/bylaws/HSPoolRules2010.pdf 
  

 No Swimming Alone is allowed in the pool. 

 No Children under 14 without an adult in attendance. 
Children under 14 years of age must be supervised by 
their parent or other adult permitted user (18 years or 
older). Parent / adult supervisor is expected to supervise 
their children and be responsible for and liable for the 
actions of the children. 

 Do not abuse, misuse or damage the pool facility or 
contents. 

 No running, pushing or other rough play is allowed 
inside the pool fence. 

 No glass containers are allowed inside the pool fence. 

 No diving, the pool is not designed to accommodate 
diving. 

 No large floatation devices, such as air mattresses, inner 
tubes, rafts, etc are allowed in the pool. 

 No loud music at the pool area, volume of your personal 
music must be kept low enough not to disturb other 
pool users or adjacent homeowners. 

 Suntan and other oils are not permitted in the water. 

 No abusive, obscene, vulgar or profane language or 
other actions will be tolerated at the pool. 

 As a courtesy to all, everyone is asked to leave the pool 
area in an orderly condition and pick up and dispose of 
trash in a proper receptacle before leaving the pool 
area. 

 The pool gate must be closed and locked after entering 
or leaving the pool area. 

Violations of these rules may result in the suspension of the 
homeowner’s swimming pool privileges.  No allowances 
made in dues amount if a suspension occurs. 
 

 
 

Want your newsletter via email? 

Send your request to heatherstonehomesassoc@hotmail.com 
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Heatherstone Homes' 

Association of Olathe, KS 
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Please Join Us! 
 

Board Meetings are held the 4th Tuesday  
of each month at 7:30pm  

in the Club Room at  
Hy-Vee off 119th & Ridgeview 

 
 
 

Board of Directors 
Pat Murray-President 913-780-5385 

John Grant- Vice President 913-390-9945 
Ed McCoy-Treasurer 913-712-8936 

Dominic Warrino-Secretary 913-839-8331 
Paul Beiker-Maintenance 

913-485-5220 
 

Committees 
Architectural-Nick Schultz 913-390-6525 

Pool-Open 
Mom’s Council-Open 

Newsletter-Open 
Welcome Committee-Shirley Mc Coy 

913-712-8936  
 

Heatherstone E-mail:  
heatherstonehomesassoc@hotmail.com 
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Heatherstone Homes’ Association 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Homes Associations of Kansas City 
4200 Somerset Drive, Suite 216 
Prairie Village, KS  66208 
Website:  www.ha-kc.org 
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